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HAVE YOUR SAY ON THE APPEARANCE OF THE OXLEY STREET CAR PARK  

 
Camden Council is seeking community input on the appearance of the car park extension in Oxley Street, 
Camden. 
 
Council consulted extensively with the community between July and September 2014 on the need and 
preferred location for extra parking in the Camden Town Centre. The majority of responses stated there was 
a need for more parking and supported the Oxley Street/Civic Centre Car Park as the preferred location. 
 
Mayor of Camden, Cr Lara Symkowiak is encouraging the community to provide feedback on the 
appearance of the one deck car park extension. 
 
“Camden is the fastest growing local government area in NSW. As our population grows, there will be an 
increasing demand on parking at key locations such as the Camden Town Centre.” 
 
“The car park extension will provide additional parking close to Argyle Street, making accessing the Camden 
Town Centre more convenient for our community. This will also help to ensure businesses in the Camden 
Town Centre prosper and are able to compete with surrounding shopping centres.” 
 
“We would love to hear feedback from the community on the appearance of this important piece of 
infrastructure. The community will be able to provide their opinion on the material, and colour of the car park 
as well as additional features such as green walls, screening and public art.”  
 
“Community feedback on the appearance will be collated and a final design will be submitted as part of an 
official development application in 2016.” Cr Symkowiak said. 
 
The community can have their say on the appearance of the Oxley Street Car Park extension design by 
completing a survey in person or online. Details can be found on Council’s website or on exhibition at the 
following locations until 16 December: 
 

- Camden Library, John Street, Camden 
- Narellan Library, Cnr Queen and Elyard Streets, Narellan 
- Camden Administration Office, 37 John Street Camden 
- Narellan Administration Office, 19 Queen Street, Narellan  
- Camden Civic Centre, Cnr Mitchell and Oxley Streets, Camden 
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